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We would like to acknowledge that École Ballenas Secondary exists on the shared traditional territory of the 
Snaw’naw’as and Qualicum First Nations. 

  

MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

It is hard to believe that December is upon us. The season has started off on a festive note here 
at Ballenas with thanks to Ms. Spence and the Leadership team, Mr. Seidel and the Yearbook class, 
and Ms. Holman and team in the Library Learning Commons for the decor and fun. One of my 
favourite traditions at Ballenas is the 1000+ names of every student and staff member hung around 
the building - this year on personalized snowflakes. Thanks to Mr. Seidel and his helpers for getting 
these up - BSS students - have you found yours yet?  
 

Highlights for December include the start of 
basketball season, yesterday’s staff versus student hockey 
game, the Winter Evening of Music for band students and 
their families next week, AND our Turkey Lunch on 
December 18th.  
 

As this year draws to a close, we would like to take the opportunity to thank our community 
for their continued support of learning here at Ballenas - it is greatly appreciated. We would like to 
send a special recognition out to our PAC for their support this year, and to all our volunteer coaches. 
Your time and dedication do not go unnoticed - we appreciate you all! 
 

On the topic of community, we would like to take this opportunity to remind Ballenas Students 
about the importance of their conduct in the school and in the greater community. Recently, we’ve 
had feedback from a local business that is a great supporter of Ballenas about concerning conduct in 
their store during the school day and at lunch.  Ms. Deering and I have made class visits to share this 
information and to remind all students about our Code of Conduct - and, in this instance, specifically 
the point about “being aware that we are members of the community and need to contribute 
positively to our neighbourhood and town.” Much work has gone into this document to make it clear 
and accessible. When working through conduct concerns or conflict at school, this is the document 
we use and refer to. We appreciate your support in reiterating this messaging at home.  
 

Please continue to check the website for updates. Remember - our daily announcements are 
posted, so if you’re ever wanting to get a feel for the day-to-day happenings at Ballenas - check them 
out! 
 
With gratitude and best wishes for the season ahead,  
 

Trish Cathrine 
Principal, École Ballenas Secondary  
 
  

http://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS/About/Documents/2024-2025%20Code%20of%20Conduct.pdf
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS/About/Documents/2024-2025%20Code%20of%20Conduct.pdf


 

 

Are you interested in being a Ballenas Student Ambassador?  Have you ever considered doing an exchange to 
another country? If you are looking for more information about the program and might be interested in a 5 
month exchange please come to our meeting Thursday, December 12th at 11:30 am in the Auditorium. But 
what IS a Ballenas Ambassador you ask? It is a group of students who work in the International Program to 
help welcome new students to our school, they get to participate in various cultural activities and have the 
opportunity of an exchange or a bursary after their service term. 
 

Ballenas and the Place Based Learning cohort (PBL) would like to thank Cascadia 
Martial Arts for generously providing our students with an experience in 
taekwondo and kickboxing. Nathan and his team of professionals gave us 
knowledge, strategies, and a true workout.  

 

 

MUSIC DEPARTMENT INFO 

Winter Evening of Music: Our Ballenas Winter Evening of Music concert will take place on Tuesday, December 
10th at 7:00 pm this year. This is our first concert of the year where ALL of our groups perform. The Band 8, 
Band 9, Sr. Concert Band, Jazz Band, and Choir students will all be taking part in this concert, so please write it 
on your calendars. 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

DECEMBER 

9 IE Plans Home 

10 Regular Board Meeting – TEAMS 6:00 pm 

10 Winter Evening of Music 7:00 pm 

12 PAC Meeting – Library 6:30 pm 

18 Turkey Lunch 

20 Last day of classes prior to Winter Vacation 

 

JANUARY 

6 Schools reopen after Winter Vacation 

9 PAC Meeting – Library 6:30 pm 

24 Semester 1 Ends 

24 S1 x 3 Ends for Grade 8s 

27 Turnaround Day – No students in attendance 

28 Semester 2 Starts 

28 S2 x 4 Begins for Grade 8s 

 

WEDNESDAY SCHEDULE 

Wednesday, December 11th Day 1 

Wednesday, December 18th Day 2 

 

Wednesday, January 8th Day 1 

Wednesday, January 15th  Day 2 

Wednesday, January 22nd Day 1 

Wednesday, January 29th Day 2 

SD69 COMMUNITY PAGE 

https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Community69/Pages/default.aspx#/ 

https://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS/Lists/Calendar/calendar.aspx
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Community69/Pages/default.aspx#/


 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 
 



 

 

 

 

Direct Booking Link: https://GRADPORTRAITS2023.as.me/?appointmentType=52293223 

 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__GRADPORTRAITS2023.as.me_-3FappointmentType-3D52293223&d=DwMFaQ&c=dwr0MjUrBqJCVHlZWcv1jg&r=BR14mf4oLR0GnXRMls7537PH8BJs4NdkqENMIvEUdnA&m=0qmDaENeA77C6sxwftj1gY-Pt4sbBK61VFbBvwamvPwUFYygTBsNXF0Pw1S_Xbyi&s=B64_zgDVg4iPle7D4XT0bP60E8ZuZSNdXV0FQs8axxs&e=
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